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Bere Ferrers Parish Council

At a meeting of the Footpaths and Environment Committee held in the Council Chambers at Bere Alston on Tuesday, 9th July 2013.       
Present     



  Mrs D. M. A. Chapman 
Chairman
                                      Mr. B. Lamb                         Chairman of Council
                                      Mr. M. Benson 



  Mrs. H. Rogers                            

1087. Apologies

Apologies were received from Mr Maycock due to business, Dr Harmsworth due to holiday and

            Mr Smith due to work.
1088. Items of Urgent Business at the discretion of the Chairman
1. Mr Lamb has been asked by Councillor Boot-Handford to bring to this committee the following three ideas for the 2013/14 TAP Fund application:-
a) To fund a sessional youth worker to support already established youth projects in your parish.     

b)  To enable youth workers to sit their minibus test to enable them to drive the minibus when they want to organise trips. Currently, the fee for this is about £800.   

c)  To fund the employment of a peripatetic workman to carry out jobs or one –off projects that would supplement the existing provision in each Council.   

Discussions were held and they were thought to be very good ideas. Mr Benson thoroughly supports b).
1089. Minutes of the meeting held on 4th June matters arising.
Matters Arising.

Minute 1038(1) The Clerk has written a letter to Mr Endean clarifying the situation with the two trees at Bere Ferrers Allotment, also informing Mr Endean that Council are concerned about the number of complaints regard allotment holders being stung by his bees. Council will be keeping a close eye on this problem and if it should occur again will consider what action to be taken.
Minute 1042(a) The Clerk has contacted Mr Willmott for a price to fill in the potholes with shillet but has not as yet received a reply.
Minute 1042(b) The Clerk received an email from Mr Guy who inspected FP11 and could not find anything wrong with any gates or latches. He did however find a stile in a dangerous condition on the verge of collapse, and the cross field path completely cropped over. He is taking action on both of these matters.

Minute 1042(c) Mrs Chapman reiterated that the top stile on FP59 was the one where the accident happened, Clerk to make this plain to Mr Guy.

Minute 1042(e) The Clerk received an email from Mr Guy stating that he is costing up the board walk on FP63. “It is a priority on my list of jobs to achieve this year. However, it will depend on budget available.” Hopes to get it done before the winter.

Minute 1044 Regarding the state of Station Road outside number 13. Mr Benson has had the following reply from Mr Doswell DC Highways. “Unfortunately nothing has changed since the last mail I sent you; it is out of my hands. I am fully aware of the problem at Station Road all I can say is that any potholes should be reported via my Devon website which then go straight to our contractor for repair.”

Mr Benson stated that this needs to be taken to the cabinet member.

1090.  Financial Statements.               

The Clerk presented the financial statement for July, after discussions Mrs Rogers proposed acceptance, seconded by Mr Benson.

 1091. Footpath insertions in Bere Link.
Mrs Chapman asked Mrs Rogers if she had paths for the August issue, Mrs Rogers confirmed that she has.
Mrs Chapman then brought forward the last write up by Dr Harmsworth which was very good until the last paragraph where he has mentioned two choices “alternatively the path along the embankment continues on the newly diverted footpath 65.” As this path has not had an official diversion acceptance a retraction needs to be placed in next month’s Bere Link.
1092. Footpath Allocations.
Mrs Chapman distributed the following path allocations for the annual inspection.

Mr. Benson 49, 52, 54, 55, 59, 69.

Dr. Harmsworth 26, 37, 47, 60, 63, 65, 96.

Mrs. Rogers 35, 36, 39, 42, 43, 93.

Mr. Maycock 11, 20, 23, 24, 27, 91, 95.

Mr. Smith  53, 48, 51, 71, 75, 76, 77.

Mrs Chapman 1, 2, 4, 6, 7, 10, 74, 83, 85, 87, 89, 94, 97.
Mr & Mrs Bentley 28 & 38.
1093. Footpath Problems.
Mr Benson has had a meeting with Mr Fugge regarding the work he has been carrying out on a possible diversion for disabled walkers on Tuckham Bridge. Mr Benson pointed out to Mr Fugge that there are two issues (1) Foundations not substantial enough (2) Contact must be made with Mr Guy for a diversion. Mr Benson asked that this situation be reported to Mr Guy as an on-going issue.
1094. Environmental Issues i.e. weed spraying in the Parish of Bere Ferrers.
(1)   Mr Benson has received an email from Jill Skelton WDBC “I can confirm that weed spraying was carried out this week by the WDBC grounds maintenance contractor, Glendale. The chemical used is a glysophate with no other additives and has little or no hazard rating in normal use. Warning signs are not required during operation. If applied when vegetation is wet, the extra dilution would render it even less harmful.

Ideally, for reasons of effectiveness, the manufacturer’s label stipulates 6 hours dry weather following application. However when growth rates are fast as now, the chemical will be effective in a much shorter time. Contractually, if it fails there must be a second application free of charge”.
Mr Benson went on to talk regards the problem with weed spraying in the Peninsula. Mr Doswell has agreed that he will be arranging for some areas to be weed sprayed. Mr Benson also put an article in Bere Link appealing to parishioners to clean up the area around their home. Mr Benson has a neighbour who would be interested in joining a community weed spray. There are a lot of issues to cover such as training, health & safety etc.

Mr Benson also asked that the area at the bottom of Cornwall Street be sprayed to keep the area clean.

(2)   Discussions took place regards the area in the Parish Hall Play Park and the need to clean out the mess.

The Clerk has spoken with Mrs Laing who is not interested in selling the strip of land, and does not want any clearing undertaken in that area, she did give permission to Andrew Medhurst to just top the Laurel trees not cut them down.

Mr Benson asked what progress has been made regards the removal of the rubbish.

(a) The Clerk has emailed Jen Potts to ask if Y2Y would consider doing a working B where a group helped Council to keep the play area tidy.

(b) The Clerk contacted Tavistock Task Force, who are a Community Interest Company providing volunteers of all ages and abilities to get involved with a variety of outdoor work in West Devon and surrounding areas.

“We have a minibus and our standard charge is £200 per day but this is dependent on where and what the work involves”.

(c) Mr Benson to make contact with Tamar Community Trust to see if they can help.
1095. Correspondence.

1. WDBC News Release, Electronics Waste Amnesty Day.
“West Devon Business can offload their old electrical waste for free on Thursday 18th July from 10am to 2pm at Kilworthy Park Drake Road, Tavistock.

The amnesty day is the brain child of WDBC and UK waste Disposal Company, Waste Care who specialise in providing waste solutions to business, collected equipment is recycled within the UK and is responsibly handled within a regulated environment where data security is a priority.

The following items are acceptable:-

Computer Monitors                   Laptops           Toasters                     Microwaves

Desktop Computers                  Hand Driers     Chargers                    Games Consoles

Keyboards & Mice                   Scanners          Vacuum Cleaners      TV’s
Modems                                    Stereos             Kettles                       DVD/Video Players

Mobile Phones                          Printers            Electric Fans             Server Units

Washing/Drying Machines      General Electrical items”.

2. WDBC News Release.
“Postcards give domestic abuse holiday warning.

Special postcards are being given to holiday parks, local attractions, historic properties and tourist centres across West Devon this summer as part of a domestic abuse awareness campaign”.
There being no further business the Chairman thanked members for attending and declared the meeting closed at 9.10pm.  
Dated this 30th July 2013.
Signed by the Chairman…………………………………….
